
 

 

August 3, 2017 
 
 
Ms. April Malvino 
Project Engineer 
BKF Engineers 
711 Grand Ave Ste 240 
San Rafael, CA 
 
 
Dear April, 
 
I am in the process of assembling my Leadership Team for 2017-2018.  In making appointments, it is important 
to identify engaged individuals willing to take on a leadership role by actively engaging in and contributing to 
our volunteer committees.  The APWA Board of Directors recently approved the formation of a Young 
Professionals Committee. This association-wide committee will have nine members, one from each region 
within APWA. With this in mind, I would be honored if you would accept my invitation to serve on this 
committee. 
 
Being this is a new committee the structure will be such that some members were randomly selected to serve a 
two-year term and some members to serve a one-year term. Your appointed term will be for two (2) years to 
begin on August 27, 2017. 
 
APWA committees are critical in providing quality services for our members. The purpose of the Young 
Professionals Committee is to serve as the center of expertise relating to introducing more young people to the 
public works profession and engaging more young members in APWA. You have been selected because of your 
involvement at the chapter or national level. 
 
I would like to meet those committee members who are attending this year’s PWX at an informal meet and 
greet on Sunday morning, August 27. Brad Patterson, the Young Professionals Committee liaison, will provide 
more information on this meeting as well as send a calendar invite to schedule an in-person Young 
Professional Committee meeting to be held in Kansas City.  As a committee, you will develop a work plan and 
goals as well as determine the frequency of conference calls to implement the established goals. 
 
 



 

 

Please email the attached form indicating your willingness to serve. We would like to send a thank you letter to 
your employer for allowing you the time and the opportunity to serve on this voluntary committee. If you 
would like this “thank you” correspondence forwarded to your employer, please indicate on the attached sheet 
with the name and address of the person to whom we should direct our correspondence. 
 
On behalf of the APWA Board of Directors, I would like to thank you for your continued dedication and support 
of APWA.  I am looking forward to working with you during the next year.  If you have any questions about this 
appointment, please contact Brad Patterson via email at bpatterson@apwa.net or by telephone at 816-595-
5263. 
 
Sincerely yours, 

 
William “Bo” Mills 
APWA President 2017-2018 
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